

**MOUNTAINEER REGIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE  
OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS**  
PO Box 2381  
Morgantown, WV-2381  
Email: mountaineer.region.web@gmail.com  
Helpline: 304-344-4442  
800-766-4442

**MRSCNA Minutes  
October 5 & 6, 2018**

**OFFICERS:**

Chair: Nick L.  
Vice-Chair: Anant V.  
Secretary: Beverly R.  
Treasurer: Kristyn G.  
Treasurer II: Candie B.  
RSD/RD: Ryan S.  
RSD/RD Alt: Rob O.

**SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRS:**

Convention: Matt K.  
Literature: Matt K.  
PR: Emily H.  
H&I: Adam G.  
P&A: Anant V.  
Finance: Candie B.  
Phone Line: Victoria P.  
Web Servant: Kristyn G.  
Web Maintenance: Shayne.

**REGIONAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS:**

NCASCNA: Buzz W.  
Alt:  
AFASCNA: Victoria P.  
Alt: Chance Y.  
NANA: Tony P.  
Alt: Rob G.  
METRO ASR: Nina Z.  
Alt ASR: Sarah C.  
MANA: Kay M.  
Alt: Vacant  
GTO: Sarah W.  
Alt: Maggie S.  
FANA: Jake S.  
Alt: Vacant.  
UPANA: Frank P.  
Alt: Vacant  
  
JAFASCNA: Diane T.  
Alt:  
GMANA: Pam T.  
Alt: Russell W.  
SCURA: Eric L.  
Alt:



Those in attendance to the MRSCNA meeting for January 6-7, 2018.

Shayne M. -- Member  
Ryan S. -- RDA  
Kay M. -- MANA RCM  
Cooper B. -- PR vice chair  
Eric L. -- RCM SCURNA  
Nick L. -- RSC Chair  
Kristyn G. -- Treasurer  
Anant V. -- RSC Vice-Chair  
Adam G. -- MANA RCM  
Pam T. -- GMANA RCM  
Jake S. -- FANA RCM.  
Beverly R. -- RSC Secretary  
Christian L. -- Member  
Rob O. -- RDA.  
Candie B. -- Treasurer II  
Buzz W. -- NC RCM

Russell W. -- GMANA RCM/Phone line  
vice chair  
Frank P. -- Registration Vice Chair  
Sarah W. --RCM GTO  
Sarah C. --Metro ASR  
Matt K. -- Convention chair  
Greg Y. -- Member  
Rob G. -- RCM Alt. NANA  
Robert B. -- Member  
Nina Z. -- Metro ASR  
Emily H. -- PR chair  
Megan C. -- Member  
Jerrod R. - Audio vice chair

### **MRSCNA Minutes** **July 14 & 15, 2018**

- Opened with Prayer
- Twelve Traditions read (Tony P.)
- Twelve Concepts read (Nick L.)
- 9 RCM's/ASR's attended

#### **Introductions**

**Secretary's Report:** Minutes were read from the July RSC and were approved by the body.

#### **Old Business:**

**PROPOSAL #:** 180-7-01P

**MAKER:** Finance

**PROPOSAL:** To increase the prudent reserve from \$2500 to \$10,000, and to be protected in a CD, money market, or our standing account.

**INTENT:** To be financially secure enough to cover 6 months of region's expenses and/or convention expenses.

**RESULT:** Sent to the areas. **After discussion in October RSC, sent to Finance.**

**PROPOSAL #: 18-04-01**

**MAKER: P&A**

**PROPOSAL:** In new business the RSC will use proposals. When an area or subcommittee brings an idea to RSC, it will take the form of a proposal, and the RSC will deal with it in whatever way the RSC decides is appropriate. If an area

or subcommittee does not agree with the disposition of the proposal, it can ask that the proposal become a motion will automatically be tabled and voted on in old business at the next RSC. Consequently, the RSC will use proposals for new business and motions for old business only.

**INTENT:** Improve our internal processes.

**RESULT:** Sent to P&A and referred to areas for input.

**Treasurer Report:**

Quarterly Report		
10/2018 – First Quarter of the Fiscal Year 2019		
Income:	Donations	1,537.17
	Reimbursements	203.25
	Convention	0
	Total	1740.42
Expenses	Administrative	256.26
	Convention	2147.61
	RD	478.00
	PR	1512.33
	NAWS	8500.00
	Total	12894.20
Total Income	1740.42	
Total Expenses	12894.20	
	11153.78 Deficit	

Donations: Areas, Groups

Reimbursements: Areas reimbursement for Meeting Schedules

Convention Income: Any money made at Spring/Fall convention

Convention Expenses: Any money spent for conventions

Administration: Secretary, bank fees, mailing cost, insurance

RD: RD travel expense

PR: Hotline, Website, H&I, PR expense

NAWS: Donation to NAWS

Treasurer's Report 7/14/18-10/7/18

Beginning Balance = \$32,000.23

Expenses

7/14	Phil K (P.O. Box reimbursement)	62.00
7/15	I-77 Mini Storage (Convention)	204.25
7/15	Ryan S (RD)	478.00
7/16	PayPal	4.95
7/16	Beverly R (Secretary)	75.00

7/23	BB&T	4.00
7/31	OneBox	79.95
8/1	BB&T (new Treasury Checks)	107.26
8/1	NAWS	8,500.00
8/7	Frontier	111.16
8/15	PayPal	4.95
8/21	BB&T	4.00
8/31	OneBox	79.95
9/7	`Frontier	116.25
9/10	Cedar Lakes	1943.26
9/17	PayPal	4.95
9/21	BB&T	4.00
10/1	OneBox	85.17
10/5	PayPal	25.00
10/5	Lamar	1,000.00

Total Expenses = \$12,888.88

Deposits

7/24	Donations/Reimbursements	1,740.42
------	--------------------------	----------

Total Deposits = \$1,740.42

Bank Balance as of 10/6/2018 = \$20,846.45

Book Balance = \$20,846.45

**Area Reports**

**NANA: No report submitted.**

**NCWVASCNA:**

Things are well in the North Central Area.

We have 5 total homegroups and 12 meetings held per week.

The Wednesday "Work the Step or Die" Noon meeting that was held at the John Manchin Health and Education Building will no longer continue due to lack of attendance.

The Area Picnic we held on August 25 at Wave Tech Pool in Fairmont WV had a decent turn out. Our area has a lot of willingness and we are looking forward to future events.

We are currently supporting H&I meetings in 3 facilities.

The Bob Mayes Treatment Facility in Clarksburg has informed us that they will soon change their program to a 28-day rehab for addicts of all ages. However, they are still interested on our areas continued H&I commitment.

Our Public Relations Subcommittee will be participating in a "Community Conversation on Substance Abuse" by setting up a booth to give information about Narcotics Anonymous. The conversation is at All Saints Catholic Church Social Hall, 317 East Main Street, Bridgeport, WV on Tuesday, October 9<sup>th</sup>, 2018 from 5p-6p and then a presentation from 6p-8p by various keynote speakers.

We have a Donation of \$287.15

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Buzz W.

**GTO:**

Hello from the Greater Than Ourselves (GTO) Area of Narcotics Anonymous. The GTO Area has 27 home groups, holding 29 meetings each week of varying format. We are carrying the message to addicts in Barboursville, Huntington, Ceredo, Wayne, Ashland, KY, and South Point, OH.

The activities subcommittee will be holding its annual Halloween extravaganza on Saturday, October 20, at 5:30pm, at First Presbyterian Church. There will be an H&I workshop at 5:30 and a speaker meeting at 7, with chili, costume contest, 50/50 raffle, auction, and dance to follow. The next activity will be In Loving Service in February.

The H&I subcommittee is in the process of developing an updated packet for teaching H&I workshops. They have 5 current weekly panels and are in talks to start a new panel at Pressley Ridge. The panel leaders at the Pinecrest facility are working to establish new contact persons within the facility as there has been a lot of turnover.

The literature subcommittee continues to have literature available for sale to groups at area service.

The PR subcommittee had a flyer day on September 6<sup>th</sup>. They are currently checking with TTA to see if we still have NA posters on buses.

A member from the GTO area has requested that I ask about minutes from the RSC from July and October 2004, and January and October 2005. They are not on the regional website. He would like to see them if possible.

The area feels that 18-04-01P from the P&A subcommittee should be ruled out of order based on regional policy. Subcommittee chairs can make motions regarding their offices or subcommittees only. This proposal changes policy for the region.

We have a \$100 donation to the region currently.

Grateful to be of service,  
Sarah W.

**METRO:**

MVASCNA (Metro Valley Area Service Committee of NA) is doing well with 9 homegroups and 16 meetings per week. We have 15 open and 1 closed meetings that vary in formats – literature study, step study, and discussion.

Our H & I Subcommittee currently has 3 commitments – Highland Hospital every Tuesday at 11 am, the South Central Regional Jail (Men's Side) on the 1st and 3rd Monday evenings, and the Charleston Work Release Facility every other Thursday evening. We hosted an H & I Learning Day on September 15, 2018 at Rock Lake Presbyterian Community Center.

Our PI Subcommittee hosted a flyer day on August 25, 2018. In addition to flyer days, our current PI efforts include printing and posting bus signs with the phoneline number and sending mailers to the court system and mental health providers.

The Activities Subcommittee hosted a Speaker Jam on Saturday, September 15, 2018 at Rock Lake Presbyterian Community Center in South Charleston. We will

be hosting our annual NYE Event on December 31, 2018 at UUC, 520 Kanawha Boulevard West Charleston, WV 25302. The theme is Pick A Decade. Other details such as a speaker and workshops are TBD.

Our Literature Subcommittee continues to purchase and distribute Basic Texts, at no cost, to addicts and homegroups.

In Loving Service,  
Nina Z.

**UPANA:**

The UPANA area is doing well. We have had several people celebrate continuous years of clean time. An addict celebrated 4 years at one of our Buckhannon meetings, our Weston group had a person celebrate 2 years, and there will be another addict celebrating 2 years at the Weston meeting the 22nd of Oct. It appears that more, and more people seem to be staying in the area and recovering. At this time we have no needs from region, and no donations.

In loving service  
Frank P. RCM

**FANA:**

Hello from the FANA family,  
We thriving and well in the freedom area. Meetings seem strong and attendance is good across the area. We do have a new women's and men's meeting in the Bluefield on Tuesday nights. We recently had our annual area picnic at blue stone state park in Hinton, WV which was a great success with a turnout of about 45-50 addicts. We are gearing up to start our first H&I subcommittee due to new H&I opportunities. We are absolutely excited to continue to meet those commitments head on. We had a recovery fest uptown and the region's NA PR table was there answering questions and giving out free literature. Please feel free to ask any questions if needed.  
Grateful as always to serve,  
Jake S.

**GMANA:**

Greetings from GMANA!! We have 16 meetings a week and 12 home groups. Our area is flourishing in attendance and service. Our Woman's meeting moved locations this month to the Downtown area. This has been updated on the Regional website.

Literature

Our Literature Committee is doing very well. Most, if not all home groups buy literature from the Literature Chair. We have an updated order form for literature reflecting the recent changes in NAWs pricing.

## H&I

The DDU unit is doing well. We started another meeting on Mondays at 7pm. The speaker meeting held once monthly at John D Good, is going very well. Hazelton is asking for a meeting to be taken in to the facility. More will be revealed.

## PR

Our PR chair is making Morgantown only meeting lists to be available at meetings. We will use the Regional ones as well. We believe that the Morgantown specific lists will help those who are mostly based here in Motown.

## Activities

Our Area picnic was very well attended and a huge success. There were over 100 people in attendance. Thanx to Erica for traveling to speak at that event. We will be having a Chili cook off and lit. Fundraiser on 10/27/2018. The flyer is posted on the website with the details.

## Odds and Ends

We have a 200.00 donation.

As always, Grateful to serve, Pam T. and Russell W.

## **MANA:**

The Mountain Area's meetings continue on the same schedule. We have given out a 1 year, a 6 year, and a 14 year medallion, and several key tags for various amounts of clean time. It is worth noting that the 14 year was a guest to our home group and we were happy to celebrate that milestone with him.

Our H&I service is on pause while Anthony cleans up the black mold, which will apparently take a couple of years and hasn't been started yet.

The 27<sup>th</sup> annual MANA Campout did happen. I had a good time; I loved the rain, because it gave me an excuse to isolate and to buy new camping equipment! It did rain for the first three days; the sun came out on Friday afternoon and the weather was beautiful after that – well except for Friday night toward the end of the Welcome Meeting. The area did not recoup our expenses – but we don't put on this campout to make money. We had around 6 people attend the phone line workshop and sent the new phone line volunteers to the phone line chair.

We are planning a picnic for October 13 at Greenbrier State Forest; we'll meet at 4pm and after eating we'll carpool and caravan to the top of Kate's Mountain to view the, hopefully, beautiful fall foliage. We are also planning a fright road trip on October 20. We'll meet at St. James Episcopal Church in Lewisburg at 5:15, carpool and caravan to the High on Life Meeting at St. Stephen's Episcopal church in Beckley and after the meeting we will go to Fright Night's Appalachian Anarchy Haunted Trail at Glade Springs. Everyone is invited to these events.

We are planning an area inventory – perhaps in January.

We made a \$500 donation to Region during the quarter.

Gratefully submitted,

Kay M., RCM



**AFASCNA:** No report given.

**SCURNA:** No report given.

**OPEN SHARING:**

Workshop on CBDM.

**New Area Motions and Proposals**

None.

**Subcommittee Reports:**

**Convention:**

Matt K. opened with Serenity Prayer

Nick L. read 12 Traditions

Anant V. read Concepts.

Spring Convention name: Recovery Epidemic, May 17, 18, and 19, 2019.

Fall 2019 Convention November 1, 2, and 3, 2019.

Frank gave registration report, just needs check.

Sharon gave merchandise report. The " &" symbol had to be added to the artwork. Merchandise is ordered and will be picked up in Parkersburg the morning of convention.

Christian gave refreshment report. Needs check. Inventory is pretty good going in.

Adam gave audio report. Needs check. Good on supplies. Getting 2 microphones at \$94.89 per mic and case.

Beverly R. reported on convention speaker mix-up. At the July RSC we didn't look at the April minutes and Chris L. had been voted to be the speaker in the fall. We had voted on all the speakers for the fall convention and he wasn't one of them. She spoke to one of the speakers and Jennifer from Cincinnati graciously volunteered to speak at the spring convention instead provided she could speak in the dining hall. Sharon F. is going to work on a format for us to follow at convention subcommittee so stuff doesn't fall through the cracks. We need artwork for the spring convention by January.

Jake S. wanted us to check on being able to get in Jackson Hall as early as possible.

Grateful to serve,

Beverly R. Vice Chair

**PR UMBRELLA:**

**Website IP:** 206.189.206.223

**H&I**

The Basic Texts that are donated from The East Cost Convention should be on their way, so that means soon we will be mailing them out to all the jails, prisons and juvenile detention centers in our region. Although they are not here yet H&I has asked for the region to cut a check to cover the cost of shipping and packaging.

H&I has also expressed that we would like to see the region match the books donated by East Cost Convention so that more books are going into all of the facilities within our region. For this a \$1000.00 check was cut for H&I to order roughly 60 Basic Texts and the supplies to ship them with.

Also the DOC&R's has recently been in contact with our regions PR chair inquiring information on ways to get meetings in all of the regional jails in our region, hopeful by next RSC we will have more information to report on this matter.

In service,  
Adam G

**Phoneline: No report submitted.**

**Web Maintenance:**

Everything is hunky dory in internet land. Only one 2 day downtime with Angel Fire this quarter. Seems to be par for the course.

Keep those changes coming in boys and girls? We are here to serve.

In Service

Shayne M. Web Maintenance

**Web Page: No report submitted.**

**Public Relations**

Erica B. resigned as PR Chair in September.

Emily H. was elected Chair and Cooper B. was elected Vice Chair.

Meeting schedules were ordered (\$400.00) and distributed in the following amounts:

<b>Area</b>	<b>Number</b>
FANA	300
NCASCNA	400
NANA	400
MANA	200
GTO	200
UPANA	200
AFASCNA	200
GMANA	300
SCURA	200
JAFASCNA	50
Metro	800
	3250

An additional 125 schedules were given to GMANA because they were owed 125 from July.

The LAMAR billboards were renewed for 6 months at their existing locations (Danville and Mercer Mall) at the rate of \$200/ per month for each. We will work

with LAMAR to have new locations in Fairmont, Clarksburg, Morgantown and the corresponding rates for review at the January meeting.

We will have a booth at the WV Addiction and Prescription Drug Abuse Conference in Charleston at the Embassy Suites on October 18-20, 2018. The body had approved a \$250 donation in July for this event. We requested \$100 for literature.

I have been working with a new contact at WV DOC& R since the regional jails are now under this umbrella. The WV DOC&R has a goal of having NA H&I panels in all regional jails. The H&I Chair has been given this information and I am attaching the new application as an addendum.

Grateful to Serve,  
Emily H.

### **P&A**

Our January RSC meeting will be held **in Holf Lodge** on Saturday and Sunday, January 5<sup>th</sup> to 6<sup>th</sup>. Our March RSC inventory will be March 2<sup>nd</sup> (3<sup>rd</sup> if need be). Dates for the RSC inventory and next three RSC meetings after January have been reserved with rooms yet to be determined; will know the room the RSC meeting prior.

- Continuing new schedule for RSC:

#### Saturdays

11-12:30 RSC  
12:30-1:30 Lunch  
1:30-3:00 RSC  
3:00-3:15 Break  
3:15-4:45 RSC  
4:45-5:00 Break  
5:00-6:30 RSC  
6:30 Dinner

#### Sundays

9:00-10:30 RSC  
10:30-10:45 Break  
10:45-12:15 RSC  
12:15-1:15 Lunch (optional)  
1:15-close RSC

#### Old Business:

- Proposal 18-04-01P (P&A) to be taken back to areas regarding implementing policy for how business is conducted at RSC regarding proposals in new business and motions in old business the following RSC → **passed** with the amendment of a 2/3 majority needed for motions to pass and abstentions counting as "no" votes

#### New Business:

- Convention and PR may need to update respective policies with changes made over the past year
- Upcoming RSC's: January 5&6, Mar 2&3 (Regional Inventory), April 6&7, July 13&14 (not to conflict with Area 4<sup>th</sup> of July celebrations), October 5&6

## **RD Report**

Greetings all, we will start with the recent zonal meeting that took place in the eastern Pennsylvania area of narcotics anonymous. We voted on a zonal work group member and the zone selected Etta F from the CARNA region. We discussed at length the if she would be a zonal representative or a work group member, Craig R from the HRP panel said that they were work group members not really carrying our collective conscience so we left it at that. After that we talked a long time about the Free-State 2 day zone that is coming up what topics we would have, the name, and how to be attractive to the local fellowship. The other stuff we talked about was boring shit like the website updates and what we have talked about as a zone forever. After the zone we have followed up on zoom calls and after further review there were questions about whether Etta was a representative of the zone. Craig assured us that the way it was written in the NAWS news letter was incorrect. We also talked about the Free State event again same thing as before just trying to nail down the particulars. The other thing I would like to ask the region is if 1. Do we want a facilitator, and secretary? 2. Do we want to pay \$250 per year for this to happen? Also this number could change because they may not have to travel far or stay in a hotel room. I will say that the feeling in the room and during the calls people would really like for us to start evolving as a zone. Moving forward MARLCNA is coming up in February and I'm not particularly thrilled about attending this event seeing as it is not a conference year. The MZSS is taking place in a month in Nebraska actually the same days as the convention. I'm not sure about a Florida service symposium yet the 2017 one is still on their website. I am open to ideas or thoughts about where we could possibly attend in the future.

<https://www.na.org/?ID=2018surv> this is the membership survey pass it out to as many people as you can.

<https://www.na.org/?ID=medibook> this is the spiritual principle a day book for input from you, your home group or even your area.

Also I have a pdf attached to my report it has all the workgroups and the combined answers for the particular questions that each group were asked. These questions were asked and will be given to the work group future of the WSC. This PDF is on a dropbox that only rd's can reach please do not post this on take our fellowship back sites or any other social media or I will not be able to share this info in this fashion anymore, it will all be just me saying what I thought happened or poorly taken notes.

Thanks,

Ryan S.

See attached report.

## **RDA Report : No report submitted.**

### **New Business:**

**PROPOSAL#: 19-10-01P**

**MAKER: H&I**

**PROPOSAL:** H&I requests \$1000 for Basic Texts and shipping costs in order to send Basic Texts to up to 38 correctional facilities.

**INTENT:** In order to share the message of recovery to addicts within correctional facilities in our region.

**RESULT: Adopted.**

**PROPOSAL#: 18-10-02P**

**MAKER:** PR

**PROPOSAL:** PR requests \$100 for literature to restock the display for upcoming conference.

**INTENT:** Buy literature to give away.

**RESULT: Adopted**

**PROPOSAL #: 18-10-03P**

**MAKER:** PR

**PROPOSAL:** PR requests \$2520 for 6-month renewal of contract with Lamar to be paid monthly.

**INTENT:** Renew contract to continue public exposure.

**RESULT: Adopted.**

**PROPOSAL #: 18-10-04P**

**MAKER:** Finance

**PROPOSAL:** To pay the accountant, Gayle Mason, \$200 for her services.

**INTENT:** To be fully self supporting.

**RATIONALE:** It was a hell of a mess for her to sort through.

**RESULT: Adopted.**

**PROPOSAL #: 18-10-05P**

**MAKER:** Finance.

**PROPOSAL:** To increase prudent reserve from \$2500 to \$10,000. To place the prudent reserve into a savings account with the RSC chair and vice chair on the account. That the statements are to be mailed to the Treasurer I to monitor the money.

**INTENT:** To be able to cover RSC expenses for 6 months and a convention in the event of a catastrophic event.

**RATIONALE:** To be prudent and to protect the prudent reserve.

**RESULT: Sent to areas.**

**FINANCE:**

**Bank Balance as of 10/06/2018: \$20,846.55**

**Donations and Reimbursements:**

- GMANA schedules \$ 11.00
- GMANA donation \$200.00
- Ronceverte JFT Group donation \$ 20.00
- NCWVASC donation \$287.15
- Metro donation \$ 33.00
- Metro schedules \$ 44.00
- NANAANA donation \$150.00
- FANA donation \$150.00

- NANAANA schedules \$ 40.00
- GTOASCNA donation \$100.00
- MANA donation \$500.00
- Secretary \$ 3.46

**Total Deposits: \$1,538.61**

**Balance after = \$22,385.16**

**Checks to be taken out today:**

- Insurance \$ 2629.43

**Already approved Money Motions that have not been taken out yet:**

- Convention \$10,700.00
- H&I (literature) \$ 1000.00
- PR (LAMAR) \$ 2520.00
- PR (literature) \$ 100.00

**Projected Expenses for Next Quarter:**

- Frontier \$ 348.00
- PayPal \$ 14.85
- BB&T \$ 12.00
- OneBox \$ 239.85
- Mailroom \$ 400.00

**Total of all Expenses: \$17,964.13**

**Balance after Expenses: \$4,421.03**

**Money Motions:**

Pay the Accountant \$200.00

**Total Money Motions: \$200.00**

**Balance if Money Motions pass: \$4,221.03**

**Prudent Reserve: \$2,500**

**Remaining Balance: \$1721.03**

**Suggested NAWS Donation: \$0**

**FINAL BALANCE: \$1721.03**

The body discussed increasing the Prudent Reserve:

- increase from 2,500 to 10,000
- increase from 2,500 to 5,000
- increase from 2,500 to 7,500
- Reason for increase to 10,000 to cover RSC expenses for 3 months and convention- protection from a catastrophic event
- Most non profits keep a "rainy day fund" to cover up to a year of expenses.
- A hurricane/flooding is a real possibility- 10,000 is a reasonable amount
- Leaving it in the account could mean up to 35,000 in the checking account- that's too much for one person to have access to.

How to protect the funds

- savings account vs CD vs Money Market
- was the last CD stolen- No
- CD- Can we get it immediately- Yes with a small penalty
- Will Savings Account/CD/Money Market effect our nonprofit status- No
- Money Market will make a little money which would protect us from losing value as the value of the dollar decreases as prices rise
- Money Market has not risk of losing its value
- Money Market will gain interests that will be better than a Savings account would
- Who would be watching the Savings/CD/Money Market
- Requested that the Savings/CD/Money Market be placed in the Chairs name and that the statements to be mailed to the Treasurer I
- Savings/CD/Money Market spreads our risk there for increases security

Voted on the 3 increase figures

Increase to 5,000- 4 for/ Increase to 7,500- 2for/Increase to 10,000-

12for Body recommends increasing Prudent Reserve to \$10,000.00

Tax Exempt Status: the new accountant has been in contact with the Chair and has filed the paperwork with the IRS. We should receive something in the mail. We will continue to monitor the status. The Chair has contacted the old accountant to request our tax documents. Treasurer II does not recommend a donation to NAWS at this time. Happy to Serve, Candie

**NAWS DONATION:** No donation.

**NEXT REGIONAL SERVICE: 01/05/2019 – 01/06/2019**

### **January 2019 RSC Order of the Day**

**01/05/2019**

**At Cedar Lakes**

**In Holt Lodge**

**Opening at 11am**

Reading of the Twelve Traditions of NA

Reading of the Twelve Concepts for NA Service

Introductions

Secretary's Report (Reading of the Minutes from preceding RSC)

Treasurer I Report

Old Business

Area Reports

Open Sharing Session

New Area Motions/Proposals  
Sub-committees  
PR Subcommittee  
Web Page  
Phoneline  
H&I  
PR

Convention Subcommittee  
Will adjourn at 6:30 pm and reconvene at 9:00 am Sunday

**01/06/2019**

**In Holt Lodge**

Representative Report:

1. Regional Delegate (RD).
2. Regional Delegate Alternate (RD-Alt.)

P&A Sub-Committee

Finance

New Business

NAWS Donation

Set Agenda for Next RSC Meeting

Open Forum

Announcements

Closing Prayer